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We are pleased to introduce our newsletter for the 
month of May, June and July 2016. We hope you will 
enjoy it!  
 
The school year 2015/2016 had come to an end mid-July. Since 
May, the remaining trainings were implemented in the different 
schools and the clubs had been formed. For each club, the two 
teachers in charge received all the necessary ressources ( such as 
materials, games, cards, board .. ) to implement the training by 
themselves. In addition, exercices books and pens were given for 
another 100 girls in order to be used during the trainings. In 
some schools, such as Mthawira and Nanjiri, teachers received 
additional ressources that they needed for the implementations 
of more trainings. Since the teachers are the real actors in the 
implementation of the TFKGSP, we are very pleased to have this set of 
excellent and motivated teachers with us !   

WE WANT TO 
THANK All OUR 
DONORS WHO 
HAVE TRUSTED 

AND 
ENCOURAGED US 

TO CONTINUE 
OUR WORK FOR 
THE MALAWIAN 

NEW 
GENERATION.  
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 OUR PLANS FOR THE SCHOOL YEAR 2016/2017 
In September 2016, the schools will open again to give 
the education that Malawian’s pupils need to achieve 
their life goals. NPPCAN through its TFKGSP intend to 
implement new trainings in 10 new schools. We are 
targeting another 1 500 girls’ students : a huge 
objective that we are not afraid to achieve !  

in Addition, as many girls does not have the chance to 
be in schools without a little help, we will continue to 
sponsor  some of them ( probably 8) to give them the 

« Before the implementation of the 
project, I was not aware of my rights. 
Now i can stand for it ! I will not get 

married soon and i will complete my 
secondary school ».  

Natasha, a students from Naotcha primary 
school, Chilobwe, Blantyre.  

 
In order to congratulate the school for their work and to encourage the students to continue 
their education, we introduced this year ceremonies awards in each school were the project 

took place. During the ceremony, the best students, according to their performances in 
school,  of each class were recognized. In total 200 learners received gifts to motivate and 
encourage them to improve their results and achieve their education. The gifts were highly 
appreciated, the best of each class received school bags which represent a big expense for 
some girls but also the T-shirt of the program, many exercise books, pens, rulers or erasers .. 
The youngest ones received colors crayons to enjoy their free time and each school received 
Netball balls ( The Netball is a national sport played by girls in the Southern Africa similar to 
basketball). To crown it all participants, they performed some activities such as dramas and 

dances to conclude the day and it was a really nice moment. In addition, all the students from 
the school, parents and members from the communities were present to celebrate with us and 

encourage girls to continue this way.   
This year, the Thinking Future - Keeping Girls in School Project has been implemented in 8 

different schools and a total number of 1200 girls were attending the sessions, both 
Implemented  by the trainers but also under the Thinking Future clubs in each school. In 

addition, in each school parents and communities were sensitized on the different subjects. It 
is a big achievement for the project and all ANPPCAN Malawi endeavors. 


